



CCSC Sailing Committee Minutes
Meeting held at 7.30pm 27th February 2018

			<u>Present</u>				<u>Present</u>
Hon Sailing Secretary	Ian Green	✓	Cadets	Mark Richardson Jeni Richards	✓		
Rear Commodore Sailing	Alison Stephens	✓	Laser Class Rep	Lucy Bishop	✓		
Z Class Captain	Kirsty White	✓	Laser 2000 Rep	Peter Barfoot			
Keelboat Fast Class Captain (Class 3)	Des Quick	✓	Scorpion Class Rep	Rob Smith	✓		
Keelboat Slower Class Captain (Class 4)	Adrian Everitt	✓	Cruising Rep	Mike Conroy	✓		
Asymmetric Class Captain	Mike Dencher	✓	Ladies Sailing	Micky O'Toole Chris Forrest			
Class 1 Captain (Slow Handicap)	Jock Fellows		Social Events	Sara Lloyd D Gill			
Class 2 Captain (Fast Handicap)	Marcus Scrace	✓	Race Results	Alison Stephens	✓		
Class 2 Assistant	Paul Robbins		Boats Committee	Bill Barker	✓		
Club Training Officer	Tim Eastaugh	✓	Regatta Committee	Richard Bowers	✓		
			The Commodore	Neil Stroud	✓		

	Item	Action
1	Apologies: Mark, Micky, Sara, Lorna (MPS Nationals planning group)	
2	Minutes of last meeting: NHC – race results – still in progress. (done) Ian still to change the Late Summer Monday so Lasers can compete for the Class 1 trophy (done) Flags – moveable marks – in progress VHF Radio's – in progress Future events - Date of Oppy event should be 9/10th June – corrected. (Marcus had been missing from email circulation – added back in now – apologies)	
3	Class/ Rep Reports No reports this evening	
4	Sailing Programme New member days – April and July – not sure these are happening. Training Officer/ Training Coordinator – update and discussion led by Tim Eastaugh Several courses have been arranged and will be running intended to support Club needs and roles: Power Boat 2 (PB2), Safety Boat (SB), 1st Aid, and VHF Radio Aspiration for the club to become a RYA Training Centre for our own members. This is	

	<p>seen as an achievable goal within 12 – 24 months. Not intended for the club to provide sail training – this is so we can train our own members in support roles, in particular PB2.</p> <p>Zero cost for the club, will result in certified training for club members. Will open opportunities for club members with instructor qualifications. Expected that mostly this will be an ‘off season’ activity.</p> <p>Sail For All – some discussion but Tim will call a separate meeting. Tim is happy to coordinate but it needs a volunteer team to make it happen. (Date set 7.30 14/03/18 to be confirmed – was eventually held 21/03/18)</p> <p>ASSF – Neil reported on recent communications with the team at the Andrew Simpson Foundation looking forward to a cooperative relationship.</p> <p>ASSF staff offer to help provide safety boats for some events.</p> <p>Offer to bring their Feva’s across for Cadets (say) to have a go, together with their instructors and safety boats</p> <p>Lucy, Jeni, Mark and Tim could do with getting together to think this through – how it could contribute to Cadets/ promote sailing to other members.</p> <p>Exoneration etc – paper circulated before the meeting. Ian to put together a simple process for Club use. Goal is to promote the better understanding of the rules.</p> <p>Advisory hearings – crowd welcome but cannot comment, just listen.</p> <p><u>Added:</u> We recognised the need for volunteers to be advisors - and about the required calibre being that of a ‘reasonably knowledgeable club sailor’ - not a superstar.</p>	
5	<p>Committee Boat/ Sailing support</p> <p>In short – all going to plan.</p>	
6	<p>Events</p> <p>Swap being looked at to accommodate the Merlin’s in 2023. RS 800’s likely to be happy to move to 2021, the slot the Merlins are vacating. – Ian talking with the Associations.</p> <p>Wayfarer Nationals – planning in progress. NOR is out.</p> <p>Richard Bowers reported for the Dinghy Regatta. Looking for a smaller event this year. Looking for just as many, if not more volunteers to help.</p>	
7	<p>Any Other Business</p> <p>Push the Boat Out: ideas for 5th May – have a think and let Neil know. Class Captains (in particular) – chance to have a ‘stand’ in the clubhouse to promote your Class of Boat. Volunteers needed with their boats to offer rides on the day. The day needs strong Marketing.</p> <p>Request for a winter event – Sailing South West at Castle Cove. 1-day Pursuit race. We need more details but positive response.</p> <p>Jeni mentioned the planned Oppy training sessions, 5 – 10 oppies on a weekend (dates are on the programme), 2 support ribs.</p>	
8	<p>Date and venue of next SC meeting</p> <p>19.30 Tuesday 27th March at CCSC</p>	